# St Benedict Biscop Newsletter



September 2017 Issue 3
Executive Headteacher: Katy Kent

Our Value for Autumn I is Thankfulness

Starting I<sup>st</sup> October we will no longer be accepting the old £1 coins in school as we can no longer bank them. If your child buys snacks at break time from kitchen they will need to use the new £1 coins.

## Wombourne Music Festival

We are pleased to announce that children in Year's 4 and 6 will be performing in Wombourne Music Festival on **Wednesday 27**th **September**. The concert will begin at 1:30pm and is being held at St Benedict Biscop Church. Children should be back at school for the normal 3:15pm pickup.

If you would like to buy tickets for the concert they will cost £3 each and are available to be bought from Taylor's Greengrocers in Wombourne.

## Stars of the Week

Congratulations to our Stars of the week:

## Week ending 22<sup>nd</sup> September

Reception - Maisie-Jo Oakes
Year I - TernFei Lim
Year 2 - Dexter Marsh

Year 3 - Eefei Lim

Year 4 - Bella Mannino
Year 5 - Hannah Evanson

Year 6 - Jack Howe

#### **School Uniform**

We would like to ask parents to make sure school uniform and forest school clothes are named. We are having an increasing number of forest school clothes handed into the school office which are not named and we cannot find an owner for.

If your child has lost something recently please contact the school office to see if it has been handed in.

## **Forest School**

Children in years I and 2 should be bringing their forest school kits every Monday for their afternoon lesson.

All other years have forest school on the following dates:

26th September – Y6

27th September – Y3

3rd October - Y5

4th October – Y4

10th October – Y6

11th October - Y3

17th October – Y5

18th October – Y4



Learning and Growing Together in Christian Friendship

## **Dodgeball**

Starting from next week dodgeball will now be on a Tuesday after school. Due to an excessive number of children attending the club, for the rest of this half term only children in Years 1, 2 and 3 can take part. After half term it will be for Years 4, 5 and 6.

As there is a limited number of places you must contact the school office if your child wishes to attend. There are only 7 spaces left for this half term. If your child's name is not on the list they cannot attend.

## The children who are on the list for this half term are:

Jessica Golden TernFei Lim

Lailah-Grace Tedstone Declan Mahoney

Louis Simmons Austin Jones
Daisy Dainty Tamar Cast

Poppy Yeomans Harry Weaver

Eefei Lim Florence Lokucewicz

Charlie Powell

## **Sports Stars of the Week**

Congratulations to our Sports Stars of the week:

# Week ending 22<sup>nd</sup> September:

Year I - Bobby Bate
Year 2 - Hollie Bradley
Year 3 - Riley Meakins
Year 4 - Lucy Bradley
Year 5 - Isabelle Bloomer

Year 6 - Madison Brandrick

#### Year 6 Forest School Lesson

On Tuesday Year 6 had a really fun forest school lesson making their own leek and potato soup.

They used the potatoes they planted when they were in Year 5. We hope you all enjoyed making the soup and thought it was tasty.

